
MINUTES OF THE PRIVATE 


PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COUNCIL


July 30, 2020
PRESENT:  Jennifer Castelhano, Peter Cipriano, Peter DeVittorio,      Daniela Goldman, Barbara Granata, Ian Harris, Michael      Harris, Meg Kaplan, Melissa LeSauvage, Dana Mayclim,       Bill Pink, John Sum
ABSENT:   David Blank, Jennifer Cayea, Rich Ellrodt 
Meeting started at 7:30PM via Zoom.

I.    New Business
Liaison Change - Jane Crimmins stated that she meant to speak with Ian Harris to thank everyone for the work the Park and Recreation Advisory Council does with the Town and the Department.  She stated that there are activities going on in her life, such as the school district and the liaison for the library, that she would like to cut back on some of her responsibilities.  Ian stated that it was a pleasure to work with her.
Ian also said that Jenn Castelhano will be the new liaison for the Advisory Council.

Travel Basketball – The travel basketball program is looking for a new name instead of Statesman to be more inclusive to boys and girls and to tie in with the school name change.  A suggestion has been made for Howlers.  

Fall Programming – This year with all the uncertainty we will not be producing a fall brochure.  We are looking to hold sports clinics outside, continue with tennis lessons and possible a Trunk or Treat for Halloween.  

Parks and Preserves and Playgrounds – Basketball and Volleyball courts as well as playgrounds are still closed.  The preserves are all open.  All parks are open except the main lot at Town Park. 80% of municipalities still have their courts closed.   
The composting toilets at Onatru Farm Park and Town Park are open.  
Cooperating Agencies are using the parks.  The LBA has keys to the bathroom at Town Park ballfield.  It is their responsibility to have parents clean the bathrooms prior to games.
Emergency Services Day at Pool – Jennifer Castelhano questioned if we could arrange for a free afternoon at the pool for the members of emergency services.  If needed this could be divided in to two afternoons.  In years past, they have been given free memberships to the pool. The Advisory Council agreed on this.   
II.   Old Business
Preserves – The following Eagle Scout projects are in process:
Chris Catellon – lean-to for campouts across Elmwood Road
Ryan Parker – game area at Onatru Farm Park
Kye Viall – trail work possibly at Town Park

Camp – Going in to the fourth week and all is going well.  Camp staff needs constant reminders to keep masks on. One day there were 3 ambulance calls near Town Park – car flipped on Route 35, child fell near GaGa pit and then mom of injured child passed out when at the camp.  Reed is doing a great job running camp this year with the guidelines that have been put in place.

Pool – One patron has tested positive and has been asymptomatic. She notified our department, and a deep cleaning of pool facility has been done. Some of the lifeguards are assigned to watch for social distancing when not guarding the pool.  Chairs are not in use and umbrellas are kept open.  The pool facility is being disinfected 3x a day.

Barbara G. stated the department is doing a great job at the pool and camp.  The young man who works for the town a great addition and doing a terrific job at the pool and camp. 

III.  Superintendents Report 

Dana thanked Melissa and her daughter for help with the food drive – 1600 lbs. of food was donated to the Northern Westchester Community Center along with $800 in gift cards and cash.  

Seniors will meet at the pavilion at Onatru Farm Park for the next few Wednesdays.  A pool party is scheduled for August 19th.  

Programs – The department is offering tennis lessons, tennis clinics, baseball and basketball clinics, duel in the pool for children and private swim lessons.
Lewisboro Baseball – Having one game at a field per day as they need to sanitize between games.  There will be no tournament play this year.
Softball – One game of 12U could be played at 12PM and then another game 14U could be played at 4PM as they will be played on different fields. 

Soccer – JJ youth futbol has not had enough players. Chris Rietsch went to CT Rush to try to combine the teams.  Parents are asked to wear masks.  They have not been permitted to use school fields as they are all still closed.
IV.    Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 8:55PM.  The next meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Council will be held on Thursday, August 20th at 7:30PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Laura A. Stone
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Senior Office Assistant
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